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Clavet Composite School 
SCC Minutes for the Meeting Held 

Wednesday, January 18, 2023, at the school 
 

 Those present were Brian Matisz, Rhonda Lavoie, Chad Hunt, Donnita Derbyshire, 
Yolanda Heuchert, and Honey Maes. Missing - Peter Schmidt, Trisha Schultz, Michelle Spray, 
Dawn Badrock 
 

SCC Business 
 
 Minutes from December 7, 2022 read by Rhonda, adopted as read made by Donnita.  
 

Principles Report 
 
Cellphone policy is under review for K-9 grades. Current policy is that they are not allowed at all 
unless supervised.  Proposing to adjust it for 7-9 to be allowed before and after school as well as 
breaks.  No changes for K-6.  
 
Discussion around digital literacy for students and parents.  Discussed an evening event to 
educate parents on digital literacy. 
 
The annual school survey results are back.  The survey is done province wide and gathers 
information from the students in multiple areas.  Usually, the school compares in the average of 
other schools but this year there are some areas of interest.  The administrators are continuing 
to review the data, should be more info later.   
 
Fall Supper – Spring Supper – Still a go a Rhonda is comfortable with the level of understanding 
she has with the information from the notes supplied by Yolanda.  Discussed the date and it was 
decided that we would move it to March 31st as it doesn’t conflict with other activities.  Could be 
labeled an Easter Supper. 
 
Pink Shirt Day is coming up in February.  There will be the option to purchase shirts for your 
children.   
 
There will be a music facilitator coming in on the 19th and 23rd to conduct workshops that connect 
music to literacy for the K-6 grades.   
 
The School has bid to host AAA Provincial Volleyball for 2023.  Would be November 17 – 18 and 
a great way to show off the new school.  Would be 10 teams.  
 

Other Business 
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Rhonda – discussed the program “One School One Book” - The idea is that all families with kids 
in K-6 would receive the same book and read it along with the same schedule.  Planning for 
March.  There are daily engagement activities that would get the grades buzzing about the book.  
The idea is that it engages the parents at home and creates a unity among all the grades.   
 
The book that we have chosen, The World According to Humphrey by Betty G Birney has been 
done by many schools around North America so many resources are available.  This will be a great 
first book to make for a successful project.   
 
Rhonda has discussed with several teachers, and they are excited about it.  Jen Green has agreed 
to be the school lead and Rhonda will from the parent side.  Jen will be discussing at the staff 
meeting on Monday. 
 
Approx. 150 books would be needed which is a cost of approx. $1,300.  – includes a 25% discount 
from McNally Robinson. 
 
Rhonda made a motion that the SCC supply up to $1,600 for the books.  Donnita second the 
motion.    Brian double checked the available funds and we have $1,289.35 so will need to 
supplement this to have enough to cover 
 
Rhonda said there is a grant available and will apply.  The grant was up to $500.  
 

Next Meeting 
 
 The next meeting will be held Wednesday, March 1st at 5:30 p.m. at the school in the 
library. 


